
 

 
 

University of Toronto  
  
 

OFFICE OF THE VICE-PRESIDENT AND PROVOST 

 
TO:   Committee on Academic Policy and Programs 
 
SPONSOR:  Edith Hillan 
CONTACT INFO: edith.hillan@utoronto.ca 
 
DATE:   September 15, 2004 for the meeting on September 22, 2004 
 
AGENDA ITEM: 11(g) 
 
  
ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies proposal that the Department of Medical Biophysics to change 
the credit requirements of the Ph.D. Program so that students receive one credit for 
MBP1015, when these students have not already received a credit for this course in the M.Sc. 
program. This change is proposed to be effective as of September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The Graduate Seminar Course, MBP1015, is currently required for all MSc students in 
Medical Biophysics (MBP). Students in the PhD program are also required to take full part in 
the course and present seminars, receiving, however, no credit for doing so. This is not 
problematic for the vast majority of PhD students, who have received a credit for MBP1015 
from their time in the MSc program. However, students who have entered the PhD program 
directly, either having completed an MSc elsewhere or, on very rare circumstances, directly 
from undergraduate, will not receive a credit for MBP1015 on their transcript, despite their 
participation in the course. The proposal formally recognizes these students participation, 
ensures that all students who have been through MBP receive one credit for MBP1015, and 
provides a motivation for those affected students to integrate into the PhD community within 
MBP. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 














